NEW YORK STATE
DEPARTMENT OF

ENVIRONMENTAL
CONSERVATION

This Fact Sheet is to inform you
about the clean up plans for the
vacant parcel site located in the
Village of Dobbs Ferry, N.Y in
Westchester County. If you have
any questions on the Voluntary
Cleanup Agreement or Site
Investigation, please do not hesitate
to contact:

Ms. Kathryn Eastman
Project Manager
NYSDEC
625 Broadway
Albany, NY 12233-7014
(518) 402-9662

or
Mr. Michael Knipfing
Citizen Participation
Specialist
NYSDEC
21 South Putt Corners Road
New Paltz, NY 12561
(845) 256-3154

For site related health questions,
please contact the following New
York State Department of Health
(NYSDORH) representatives:

Mr. Joseph Crua
Public Health Specialist
NYSDOH
Center for Environmental Health
Flanigan Square, Room 300
547 River Street
Troy, NY 12180
(800) 458-1158 ext 27850
(518) 402-7580

Dobbs Ferry Waterfront Park

Village to Begin Site Investigation
Dobbs Ferry Waterfront Park
Site # V00628-3
January 2005

The New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC), in cooperation with the New York
State Department of Health (NYSDOH), is initiating the
investigation and remediation of a vacant parcel in the Dobbs
Ferry Waterfront Park that was formerly utilized as a municipal
landfill.

The field investigation will be performed in January 2005.
under the NYSDEC’s Voluntary Cleanup Program. It will
include analysis of soil, fill material, groundwater samples and
ambient air monitoring. The data created will be used to

determine sources of contamination on-site, the nature and
extent of the contaminated media and the possible impacts on
public health and the environment.
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